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TNVOAD Meeting Notes

May 16, 2012

TEMA – Suiter Room

3041 Sidco Drive

Nashville, TN 37204

Call to Order:  President, Fred Dettwiller called the meeting to order at 1:05pm.  He welcomed everyone to the meeting.  He proceeded to lead us in prayer and Gary Ward lead the Pledge of Allegiance.
Agenda:  The president reviewed the agenda and asked if everyone received a copy.  He asked if anyone had any changes that needed to be on the agenda.

Roll Call:  Twenty-one (21) members were in attendance representing 13 Sustaining Agencies; 3 Associate Agencies; and 5 Collegial Agencies.  Quorum was present.
Visitors/Guests:  Several guests…..refer to the Mary Boris    Finley with the Dept of Health    Jim Snell and Stephanie with Volunteer TN       Betty Lee with Mid South       Tim Marchbanks was in attendance representing Feed The Children.  Bob Crane, Area Coordinator for East Region with TEMA, also joined us for the meeting.
Secretary’s Report and Adoption of Minutes from February 15, 2012:  Presented Motion made to The president asked if anyone had any corrections to the minutes as distributed.  There were no changes to the minutes recommended.  There was concern relative to the position of Secretary and eligibility of David Sledge holding this office.  The President explained the nominating committee’s process that they performed in selection of nominees and the requirements to hold the position of Secretary.  Mr. Dettwiller continued with explaining that the nomination committee received only one nomination, David Sledge, for the office of Secretary.  He also went on to thank Wendy for her willingness to help by holding the position if David would be willing to do the work.  The President asked her if she would be willing to serve as Secretary and apologized for the means of notification.  She agreed with the nomination process and sustained from being Secretary.  Gary made an official nomination and the President asked for a vote.  David was elected as Secretary.
Treasurer’s report:  

Bobby Young presented treasure’s report which included the Citizen to Citizen Fund.  Copies of the financial report were made available for review.  A question was raised about filing a form with IRS and the Treasurer agreed to address the form.  Bobby posed a question about the Citizen to Citizen account and could we consolidate that money into the VOAD account.  It was determined that they could not be combined due to one being restricted and the other being non-restricted funds.  The two funds are completely separate and have to be kept as such for many reasons that were discussed in detail.  Once the Citizen to Citizen fund is depleted, the account may be closed by 2/3 member vote but the President said that it appears that we would be best served leaving it alone at this time.  Bobby said that currently there is an available balance of $ 2,428.15.  
New Business:

Bobby Young was asked to report on his experience at the National VOAD conference.  Bobby relayed that he felt it was very informative with a lot of workshops.  He said that it was very enlightening and he enjoyed it.  Bobby also expressed an interest in serving on a national committee, the Government Relations Committee, while he was there and the President said that he would submit his name.  The President asked that if anyone else was interested in serving on a national committee, please let him know and he would submit their name. 
Website:

We had 2 companies bid on the new website design and they were both almost the same price, about $3,000 for the design and about $20 per month to host.  The President felt that we should use the vendor that lives in Tennessee to keep the business in our state.  Part of what we will be paying for is the training of someone to maintain the site, too.  We all agreed that we should move forward with the new design work.  Rhonda Haight asked as to where the money would be coming from to pay for the design phase and the President said that he would be covering those charges for the setup.  It was also asked that we be able to have secure areas in the site for files that only the members can access, too.  

Reports from members present:

Ken Skalitzky gave a presentation on the past quarter and will forward the presentation for distribution to everyone in pdf or powerpoint format.
Stephen Guillot presented the TN VOAD power point presentation that he has been working on and will forward the presentation for distribution to everyone in pdf or powerpoint format.  

Gary Ward reported on the After Action Reviews that he got back from the last disaster response that we had.  He provided copies to everyone present.  One of the comments was relative to East VOAD having 3 sections instead of only one.  Bob Crane let everyone know that he has been attending all three VOADs in the east region and that they are planning on having a joint exercise on August 2.  Bob has been working on gathering and updating contact information for east TN.  Gary asked for everyone to provide input on consolidating or not the East TN VOADs.  He also asked that everyone review the feedback that he provided and give him their opinions.
Adventist Community Services GA/Cumberland Conference

Terry reported that they just closed the Hamilton County warehouse.  Didn’t feel that there was a big need for it.  
Catholic Charities

They are working the Methodists on Tornado relief efforts
Northeast and East TN Regional VOAD
Two long term recovery teams are still working in north east TN in Greene County and Washington County.  They have had two Preparedness fairs over the past 6 months and again in September.
FEMA Region 4
There is an IA conference on June 27-28 in Atlanta.  He also was able to attend the Urban Farm rollout on Earth Day in Nashville.  It was very interesting.
Mid South VOAD

Will be meeting over the next few weeks to be working with the new officers.
Nashville Davidson County VOAD

They have a new slate of officers and they are now the Middle Tennessee VOAD.

The Disability Law and Advocacy Center of TN

We worked with Larry Buckner on some needs in Tellico Plains and the turnaround was very quick.  We also have been able to do our training on FEMA Disaster sequence on delivery.

Southeast Regional VOAD

We had a well attended meeting yesterday and we are growing.  We are having learning experiences and sharing within our group.
TN Baptist Disaster Relief

Working with several long term recovery teams and many churches continuing to work on recovery.
TEMA

Thanks for the offer to go to the VOAD conference this year but due to previously made arrangements for training, he wasn’t able to attend.  Gary is planning on attending the next one.
TN Federations of Fire Chaplains

Continuing to meet the needs as called out for unmet spiritual and emotional needs.  

United Methodist Church – DR Memphis

They are down to 4 recovery groups.  They are also doing quite a bit of volunteer training.  They picked up 200 volunteers in the last few months.
United Methodist Relief – Tennessee Conference
Flood stuff is closing down and Jason is working with the long term recovery stuff.  

Meeting Adjourned at 3:00pm

Upcoming Meetings

November 14, 2012

TEMA at 1:00pm

Submitted by:

David Sledge

Secretary, TN VOAD

21st Floor, TN Tower

312 Rosa L Parks Avenue

Nashville, TN 37243

(615) 532-4595
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